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       November 8, 2023 

 

The Gates Town Board held a Public Hearing and its Regular Town Board meeting on Wednesday, 

November 8, 2023 at the Town Hall Meeting Room at 7:00PM.  Those attending the meeting were 

as follows: 

 

 Cosmo A. Giunta    Supervisor 

 Christopher B. DiPonzio   Councilman 

 Lee A. Cordero    Councilman 

 Andrew M. Loughlin    Councilman 

 Steve Tucciarello    Councilman 

 

 Robert MacClaren    Deputy Town Attorney 

 Veronica Owens    Town Clerk 

  

 

7:00PM PUBLIC HEARING  

 

    

CONSIDERING A CONDITIONAL USE PERMITS FOR ALEX IMPERATORE 

(THE HAMPSHIRE COMPANIES) TO OPERATE MAVIS DISCOUNT TIRES  

AT 410 SPENCERPORT RD. IN A NEIGHBORHOOD BUSINESS (NB) DISTRICT  

 

The Deputy Town Attorney, Robert MacClaren verified that the Legal Notice was properly 

published as required by law. 

 

Supervisor Giunta asked if the applicant was present to speak on this application.  He continued 

and stated that this is a formality, the business has been there over ten (10) years and is just under 

new ownership. 

 

Robert Faulkner, 1410 Spencerport Rd, Mavis representative agreed with the Supervisor nothing 

has changed except for ownership.  The hours of operation are: 

 Sunday      9:00am-5:00pm 

 Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday   8:00am-6:00pm 

 Thursday      8:00am-8:30pm 

 Saturday      8:00am-5:00pm  

 

Supervisor Giunta asked if anyone from the audience wanted to speak for or against this, hearing 

none closed the public hearing. 

 

RESOLUTION 152-23  

 

Motion by Supervisor Giunta who moved its adoption: 

Seconded by Councilman Tucciarello 

 

Resolved, that the Gates Town Board hereby approves an application from Hampshire Companies 

for a Conditional Use Permit to Operate Mavis Discount Tires at 410 Spencerport Rd., in a 

Neighborhood Business District (NB) with the following Conditions: 

Hours of Operation:   

 Sunday     9:00am-5:00pm 

 Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday 8:00am-6:00pm  

 Thursday     8:00am-8:30pm  

 Saturday     8:00am-5:00pm 

 

VOTE: Giunta – Aye; Cordero – Aye; DiPonzio – Aye; Loughlin – Aye; Tucciarello – Aye; 

Motion Carried. 
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ADOPTING THE 2024 TENATIVE BUDGET AS THE PRELIMINARY BUDGET 

 

Supervisor Giunta, stated there was a Tentative Budget Workshop held on October 16, 2023 

which went well and in attendance were the Town Board, the Finance Director and several 

residents.  He summarized the tentative budget and highlighted a few items. Total budget for 

2024 is $23,109,289 million less $9,795,580 estimated revenue. The town is appropriating 

$1,245,000 from fund balance leaving $12,068,709 million to be raised in taxes.  Stated with 

inflation and increase in cost across the board they felt and agreed that a five cent ($.05) per 

thousand increase was appropriate. He continued by saying that the tax rate has been flat at $6.11 

for the past four (4) years and next year will increase to $6.16 per thousand. However, included 

with the slight increase is the approval to hire three (3) new officers into the police department 

bringing them up to thirty-six (36).  He stated that they have heard the concerns of the residents 

on public safety and that public safety is this board’s number 1 priority.  He believes it’s a good 

value for this slight increase. The good news is the tax cap will not be overridden and the town 

will stay under the two-percent (2%). 

 

RESOLUTION 153-23 

  

Motion by Councilman DiPonzio who moved its adoption: 

Seconded by Councilman Cordero 

  

Resolved, that the Gates Town Board hereby adopts the 2024 Tentative Budget as the 

Preliminary proposed budget. 

 

VOTE: Giunta – Aye; Cordero – Aye; Aye; DiPonzio – Aye; Loughlin – Tucciarello – Aye; 

Motion Carried. 

 

Supervisor Giunta then opened it up to the floor for any comments. 

 

Councilman Tucciarello said a few words about his concerns with the budgeting because of the 

inflation rate in our country being very high the last few years, and what we can do in relief for 

our residents while still providing them services they all have come to expect and to continue to 

make the happy with what we do in the town.   He feels this budget does it and commends 

Supervisor Giunta, the Finance Director, Stephanie Soto and all the Department heads for 

working hard on this and with minimal movement in the tax rate. He feels we are getting a lot 

out of it including three (3) additional police officers, which for public safety is very important.  

He thinks this is an excellent budget and that it accomplishes a lot with great set of priorities.  

 

Supervisor Giunta thanked the councilman and also the finance director, Stephanie Soto for all 

her hard work and efforts.  This process starts early in the summer, pulling last year’s budget and 

working with all the department heads trying to them present their best budget forward, making 

sure things are justifiable.  He believes this budget is a win, win.  They do not want to take away 

any services from the residents and try only to enhance or improve them. Always keeping the 

residents in mind.   

 

Councilman DiPonzio echoed the same sentiments. 

 

Councilman Loughlin also agreed with Councilman Tucciarello adding he put it very well and 

appreciates all the work the Supervisor, Stephanie and the Department heads did, working 

together compiling this budget and the concessions made to make sure to maintain fiscal 

responsibility to the residents and keeping the taxes low.  

 

 

Public Hearing was then close by Supervisor Giunta after motion was made to adopt the 2024 

Final Budget. 
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ADOPTING THE 2024 PRELIMINARY BUDGET AS THE TOWN OF GATES 

 2024 ANNUAL BUDGET 

 

RESOLUTION 154-23 

  

Motion by Councilman DiPonzio who moved its adoption: 

Seconded by Councilman Cordero 

  

WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Gates has met and considered the 

Preliminary Budget for the fiscal year beginning January 1, 2024, and has conducted a public 

hearing thereon on November 8, 2023, as required by Town Law, § 108; 

 

 NOWTHEREFORE, be it RESOLVED that the Preliminary Budget and Special 

Districts Budget as changed, altered, and revised and as hereinafter set forth is hereby adopted as 

the Annual Budget of the Town of Gates for the fiscal year beginning January 1, 2024, and the 

same shall be entered in the Minutes of the Town Board. 

 

VOTE: Giunta – Aye; Cordero – Aye; Aye; DiPonzio – Aye; Loughlin – Tucciarello – Aye; 

Motion Carried. 

 

 

7:30PM REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING  

 

Supervisor Cosmo Giunta called the meeting to order at 7:30PM.  He began with a moment of 

silent prayer and Pledge of Allegiance, led by Councilman DiPonzio. 

 

There were no revisions made to the Public Hearings and regular Town Board Meeting minutes 

from October 2, 2023 and will be published as drafted and available on the website and in the 

Town Clerk’s office 

 

AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION 

 

Anthony Cardinale just moved from Buffalo to Gates on 19 Abby Lane to their dream home.  He 

wanted to know why there are several companies picking-up trash instead of one?  It seems that 

everyday of the week there are trash bins on the curbs. 

 

Supervisor Giunta agreed, there is, but in the town of Gates, it’s always been allowed to have 

multiple companies as long as they are licensed and approved by the town.  They pay an annual 

fee to do so. He believes at this time there are five (5) approved / licensed companies, giving the 

residents choices.  There has been some talk on revisiting this and possibly having garbage 

districts.  This would allow a garbage company to bid for a section of the town or district of the 

town and if it they bid successfully the town would be allocated it on their tax bill and then every 

resident in that district would have garbage collected by “XYZ” company.  It is done in other 

towns as well as the City of Rochester.  It hasn’t really been investigated, but could be 

entertained down the road. 

 

Laurie Clocksin, 69 Coldwater Rd. referred to an email she sent to the Supervisor asking if the 

town had changed their position on marijuana dispensaries in Gates, to which he responded, No.  

Then she continued asking about Kingdom Wellness Dispensary on Elmgrove Rd.? 

 

Supervisor Giunta responded he asked the Town Code Enforcer to look into it and honestly 

didn’t know the result due to him being on vacation and wasn’t sure if he had responded with all 

the backlog he had to respond to as well. The Supervisor continued, they have not changed their 

position, there are no dispensaries in the Town of Gates or retail sales of marijuana. 
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Mrs. Clocksin wants the town and police to look into this matter further, she feels like things are 

getting in under the radar, with the laws in NY and is very concerned. She continued and then 

asked about Amazon, not thinking they are currently operating and if not, what is the date they 

breach their contract?  She thought they would at least be open before Christmas. 

Supervisor Giunta responded, they have been open for about three (3) weeks now receiving and 

bringing in inventory to stock the warehouse. Employees have started working there already..  

He believes 1st shipment out of this facility is scheduled for the end of November, beginning of 

December. 

 

Mrs. Clocksin, doesn’t believe Amazon is forthright and understands there are people in the 

building.  She also had a few other concerns with the trucks going down Buffalo Rd. and doesn’t 

feel they follow the things that were agreed upon. 

 

Supervisor Giunta, responded there was a recent history “Tour around Gates” there was a stop at 

Amazon in which a tour inside the facility was provided and they were very accommodating.  

They are working, training, they are also still hiring and are about half of their targeted number 

of employees.  As far as the truck going down Buffalo Rd, he wasn’t sure about, but will contact 

and revisit that with Amazon. 

 

Mrs. Clocksin also didn’t understand why it took so long for the new town website to get up and 

running and feels there was unaccountability during that time including the planning board.  She 

doesn’t understand when and how developments near the IACC were approved without her 

knowing 

 

Supervisor Giunta responded the development she is referring to went before the town board for 

a rezoning and was in the queue for well over a year with a prior developer that was eventually 

was rejected and then a new developer purchased a total of eighty-five (85) acres.  That was 

publicized for town board and planning board. 

 

Mrs. Clocksin doesn’t understand how she missed all that. 

 

Supervisor Giunta reminded her, that anytime she reached out for information, it was given to 

her, including having agendas and minutes emailed to her.  She agreed she did receive, but still 

has other concerns with other things. 

 

Leilani McGrath, 396 Hinchey Rd. neighbors are still concerned with the possibilities of 

development of the Dolomite property.  She has a proposal of possibly having an informational 

meeting to update everyone or make it part of the town board agenda so there isn’t a lingering 

question.  The biggest concern of the neighbors is wondering what is happening?  

 

Supervisor Giunta appreciates the suggestion, but there is nothing to update.  They haven’t done 

anything, not even discussed further since that meeting.  He continued, that they are still looking 

and feels he can’t emphasize enough, it was just a proposal. 

 

Councilman DiPonzio it was part of the original agreement, that it was used part for park and or 

town purposes. 

 

Supervisor Giunta, stated as he explained before, it was just a conceptual plan.  There are grants 

possibilities to help with developing, but there are no changes, it’s been put on the back burner. 

 

Mrs. McGrath also suggested the 34 Acres of 3400 block of Buffalo Rd that’s for sale as a 

possible location. 

 

Supervisor Giunta that has already been purchased, it is part of the eight-five (85) acre project 

spoken about earlier. 
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Councilman DiPonzio when Mark Assini was in office he also looked at a number of spots as 

well and this exploratory venture looking at the Dolomite property was all part of it and some of 

the things people brought up were things they had already explored and were either flat out 

turned down.  The highway department is sixty (60) years old and has outgrown the need. 

 

Mrs. McGrath asked how is going from the roughly seven (7) acres to needing twenty (20) acres 

justified. How is it justifies having an eighteen thousand (18,000) square foot garage to a sixty 

thousand (60,000) square foot garage? 

 

Supervisor Giunta because it would be utilized for other town things.  To have a self-serving 

area, EV stations, mulch pickup or dropping things off.  Looking at expanding the current use 

and make it more resident friendly.  Looking at other facilities throughout the county and seeing 

what they have done and what would be nice for our residents.  He gave an example of during 

the pandemic and was invited to Irondequoit, which is a beautiful facility with the ability to do 

much more and were able to have residents drive through.  It could also be used as a disaster 

recovery site if need be.  They are looking into the future. 

 

Mrs. McGrath is totally behind as far as promoting and progressing forward with the Town of 

Gates, but also understands the concerns her neighbors have as well and askes for possibly 

holding a meeting to state this. 

 

Supervisor Giunta the informational meeting that was held was really just supposed to address 

talks and rumors that were flowing out there, but it turned out to be a bashing session that was 

unnecessary and doesn’t want a repeat of that, especially when there is nothing new going on. 

Something like this would need to go through many meetings and a referendum. 

 

Councilman Loughlin, if there is no movement, there is no need for a meeting 

 

Mrs. McGrath, maybe possibly add to the cornerstone booklet 

 

Councilman Tucciarello added, in situations like this, there are always folks out there that are 

enticing you to follow them down a rabbit hole, where the only thing down there is questions.  

They enjoy this, they want to keep you at the edge of your seat, they want to feed you 

information that sounds so professional and endearing, but there is nothing to it.  This is what 

happens and how a neighborhood gets upset with something that isn’t real.  So, the neighborhood 

anxiety over this, shouldn’t be there at all, because there is no plan, there is nothing at all and for 

them to even make a move there, the residents would need to go to the voting booth.  There 

would need to be a referendum.  So that would be a big marker in the mind if a referendum was 

called, but that’s not happening and it’s not even a thought at this time.  Unfortunately, the 

neighborhood is being stirred up by folks that want to stir them stirred up and feeling this way.  

The neighbors will know if there is ever anything to it because they will be able to go and vote 

down.  There is no need to be upset about this, there has been zero discussion about this since 

that informational meeting, which really was just a meeting to say, there is a lot of 

misinformation out there.  The residents are invited to come to the town hall at anytime and ask 

questions anytime they want.  This town board, the supervisor, this administration has always 

been extremely open and honest.  They feel it’s their mission to serve the residents as best as 

they can with total openness and honesty.  It’s our job, our mission, they too are residents of this 

town and are proud of this town and the work they do.  They certainty will not do or could do 

anything underhandedly.  Relax, a bulldozer will not just show up, it wouldn’t and couldn’t 

happen that way. 

 

Mrs. McGrath understands and that’s why she suggests posting that somehow, publishing it so it 

would go in everyone’s mailbox and if they read the letter back in January of 2022 asking people 

to go to the library and give input, which is how her first conversation started. 
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Supervisor Giunta they try to keep everyone informed using the website and social media and 

now the cornerstone.  

 

OLD BUSINESS 

None  

 

NEW BUSINESS  

 

AUTHORIZING SURETY BOND, FORM AND AMOUNT OF OFFICIAL 

UNDERTAKING FOR THE FAITHFUL PERFORMANCE OF THE DUTIES OF THE 

TOWN CLERK AND RECEIVER OF TAXES AND ASSESSMENTS; AND HEREBY 

AUTHORIZING THE TOWN CLERK TO OBTAIN A BLANKET BOND COVERING 

ALL TOWN EMPLOYEES AND TOWN OFFICIALS 

 

RESOLUTION 155-23 

 

Motion by Supervisor Giunta who moved its adoption: 

Seconded by Councilman Tucciarello  

 

Resolved, that the Gates Town Board hereby Authorizes surety bond, form and amount of 

official undertaking for the faithful performance of the duties of the Town Clerk and Receiver of 

Taxes and Assessments; and hereby authorizing the Town Clerk obtain a Blanket Bond covering 

all Town Employees and Town Officials. 

 

VOTE: Giunta – Aye; Cordero – Aye; Aye; DiPonzio – Aye; Loughlin – Tucciarello – Aye; 

Motion Carried. 

 

AUTHORIZING THE TOWN SUPERVISOR TO SIGN THE ESTOPPED 

CERTIFICATE FOR 2000 CHILI AVE. 

 

RESOLUTION 156-23 

  

Motion by Councilman Cordero who moved its adoption: 

Seconded by Councilman DiPonzio 

 

Resolved, that the Gates Town Board hereby Authorizes the Town Supervisor to sign the 

estoppel certificate for 2000 Chili Ave. 

 

VOTE: Giunta – Aye; Cordero – Aye; Aye; DiPonzio – Aye; Loughlin – Tucciarello – Aye; 

Motion Carried. 

 

AUTHORIZING THE INTER-MUNICIPAL AGREEMENT BETWEEN  

THE GATES FIRE DISTRICT AND THE TOWN OF GATES 

 

RESOLUTION 157-23  

 

Motion by Councilman Tucciarello who moved its adoption: 

Seconded by Councilman Loughlin 

 

Resolved, that the Gates Town Board hereby Authorizes the Inter-Municipal Agreement between 

the Gates Fire District and the Town of Gates 

 

VOTE: Giunta – Aye; Cordero – Aye; DiPonzio – Aye; Loughlin –; Tucciarello – Aye; 

Motion Carried. 
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AUTHORIZING THE TOWN DIRECTOR OF FINANCE TO MAKE THE 

FOLLOWING 2023 BUDGET AMENDMENTS WITHIN THE GENERAL FUND FOR 

THE REPAIR AND REPLACEMENT OF THE ANNEX SECTION OF THE TOWN 

HALL ROOF USING AMERICAN RESCUE PLAN ACT (ARPA) FUNDS IN THE 

AMOUNT OF $197,899. 

 

RESOLUTION 158-23     

 

Motion by Councilman Loughlin who moved its adoption: 

Seconded by: Councilman Tucciarello  

 

Resolved, that the Gates Town Board hereby Authorizes the Town Director of Finance to make 

the following 2023 Budget amendments within the General Fund for the repair and replacement 

of the Annex section of the Town Hall roof using American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) funds in 

amount of $197,899. 

 

VOTE:  Giunta – Aye; Cordero – Aye; DiPonzio – Aye; Loughlin – Aye; Tucciarello – Aye; 

Motion Carried. 

 

         CONSIDER RENEWALS OF THE CONDITIONAL USE PERMITS                   

FOR THE FOLLOWING:  

 PURA VIDA VILLE, 2115 BUFFALO RD.; LOVING TOUCH CHILD CARE,   

395 SPENCERPORT RD.; LUTHERINE CHURCH OF OUR SAVIOUR,  

2415 CHILI AVE.; MARKS PIZZA, 2103 BUFFALO RD.; BYRNE DAIRY,  

2295 SPENCERPORT RD.; PURE IMAGINATION CAFÉ, 2997 BUFFALO RD.; 

WESTMAR PLAZA SELF-STORAGE, 2175 BUFFALO RD. 

 

Supervisor Giunta stated that he has reviewed the files and there are no violations against these 

businesses and finds no reason why the Conditional Use Permits for these businesses should not 

be renewed and approved on mass.  

 

RESOLUTION 159-23  

 

Motion by Councilman Tucciarello who moved its adoption: 

Seconded by Councilman Loughlin  

 

Resolved, that the Gates Town Board hereby approves the renewal of the Conditional Use 

Permits on mass for the following; Pura Vida Ville, 2115 Buffalo Rd.; Loving Touch Child Care, 

395 Spencerport Rd.; Lutheran Church of Our Savior., 2415 Chili Ave.; Marks Pizzeria, 2103 

Buffalo Rd.; Byrne Dairy, 2295 Spencerport Rd.; Pure Imagination Café, 2997 Buffalo Rd.; 

Westmar Plaza Self-Storage, 2175 Buffalo Rd.;                                                            

 

VOTE:  Giunta – Aye; Cordero – Aye; Aye; DiPonzio – Aye; Loughlin – Tucciarello – Aye; 

Motion Carried. 

 

SCHEDULING THREE PUBLIC HEARINGS 

FOR CONDITIONAL USE PERMITS STARTING AT 7:10PM  

 #1. FOR FR. MICHAEL COPENHAGEN TO OPERATE ST. NICOLAS CHURCH 

LOCATED AT 1492 SPENCERPORT RD. IN A RESIDENTIAL DISTRICT.   

#2.  FOR CHRIS LEVA TO OPERATE E.G. SACKET COMPANY LOCATED  

AT 40 HYTEC CIRCLE. IN A LIMITED INDUSTRIAL DISTRICT AND  

#3 FOR CHRISTOPHER MAYER TO OPERATE CRISTO’S WOOD FIRE PIZZA & 

PASTA LOCATED AT 1308 BUFFALO RD. IN A NEIGHBORHOOD BUSINESS 

DISTRICT. 
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RESOLUTION 160-23 

 

Motion by Councilman DiPonzio who moved its adoption: 

Seconded by Councilman Cordero  

 

Resolved, that the Gates Town Board hereby schedules THREE Public Hearings for Monday, 

December 4, 2023 starting at 7:10PM for #1. To consider a Conditional Use Permit for Fr. 

Michael Copenhagen to operate St. Nicholas Church located at 1492 Spencerport Rd. in a 

Residential District. #2. To consider a Conditional Use Permit for Chris Leva to operate E.G. 

Sackett Company located at 40 Hytec Circle in a Limited Industrial (LI) District.  #3. To 

consider a Conditional Use Permit for Christopher Mayer to operate Cristo’s Wood Fire Pizza & 

Pasta located at 1308 Buffalo Rd. in a Neighborhood Business District. 

 

VOTE:  Giunta – Aye; Cordero –Aye, DiPonzio – Aye; Loughlin – Aye; Tucciarello – Aye; 

Motion Carried. 

 

SCHEDULING A PUBLIC HEARING FOR THE GATES HEARING COMMITTEE TO 

REVIEW AND DETERMINE FUTURE ENFORCEMENT OF 3 COURTRIGHT LANE 

PROPERTY AND PREMISIS 

 

RESOLUTION 161-23 

 

Motion by Councilman DiPonzio who moved its adoption: 

Seconded by Councilman Cordero  

 

WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Gates did heretofore establish the Town of Gates 

Hearing Committee by Resolution 128-23 adopted on August 7, 2023; and 

 

 WHEREAS, such Hearing Committee is authorized pursuant to § 133-17 of the Town of 

Gates Code; and 

 

 WHEREAS, the Town Board deems it necessary to convene such Board for the purposes 

of review and determination of further enforcement action concerning the premises at 3 

Courtright Lane, Town of Gates, New York; 

 

 NOWTHEREFORE, be it RESOLVED by the Town Board of the Town of Gates, 

Monroe County, State of New York, as follows: 

 

 SECTION I. That the Town of Gates Hearing Committee shall convene on December 

6th, 2023 at 10:00 am at the Town Hall, 1605 Buffalo Road, Rochester, New York 14624, for the 

purposes of reviewing the Notice of Violation concerning the premises at 3 Courtright Lane, and 

to make such further decisions concerning enforcement of the provisions of Chapter 133 of the 

Town of Gates Code as such Board shall determine. 

 

 SECTION II. That the owner, Reinhardt Belke, has agreed to accept notice of such 

Hearing through his Attorney, Karen McCloskey, Esq., and at which Hearing the owner, 

Reinhardt Belke, shall be entitled to present to the Hearing Committee such evidence as he may 

deem appropriate or necessary concerning the condition of the premises at 3 Courtright Lane and 

the possible enforcement actions available to the Town of Gates. 

 

VOTE: Giunta – Aye; Cordero –Aye, DiPonzio – Aye; Loughlin – Aye; Tucciarello – Aye; 

Motion Carried. 

 

 

NEW BUSINESS OF COUNCIL MEMBERS 
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PROCLAMATION FOR SMALL BUSINESS SATURDAY  

 

Supervisor Giunta signed a Proclamation for Small Business Saturday, which is Saturday, 

November 25, 2023.   The Town Board supports small businesses here in the Town of Gates and 

encourage everyone and residents to visit small businesses on Small Business Saturday to 

support them and throughout the year. 

 

Supervisor Giunta, Thursday, November 9th at 10:00am at St. Pius there would be the Field of 

Honor.  There will be a ceremony dedicating a field of flags. 

 

Friday, November 10th there will be a Veteran’s Day service on the front lawn of the town hall at 

10:30am.  There will be eight (8) students from the local elementary schools that wrote essays 

and will read on what Veterans Day means to them.  A thousand letter were sent to Veterans in 

the Town of Gates inviting them to the ceremony and believes one-hundred (100) will be 

attending. 

 

Councilman Tucciarello wished everyone a Happy Thanksgiving  

 

Councilman Loughlin reminded everyone of the Gobble Wobble the morning of Thanksgiving 

and also, Thursday, November 16th -18th the Library is holding a “Friends of Library” book sale. 

Supervisor Giunta added, the Library is looking for two (2) Library Board of Trustees, if anyone 

is interested to send an application.  It is a volunteer position. 

 

REPORTS 

SUPERVISOR’S 

ACCEPTING THE SUPERVISOR’S 

REPORT FOR THE MONTH OF OCTOBER  2023 

 

WARRANTS 

 

GENERAL 

CLAIMS # A23-0746 – A23-0854               $389,984.28 

HIGHWAY 

CLAIMS # D23-0423 – D23-0789                 $80,427.78   

LIBRARY 

 CLAIMS # L23-0224 – L23-0268                  $68,621.47 

 

TOTAL DISBURSEMENTS             $1,714,526.49 

 

TOTAL RECEIPTS                  $190,122.22 

 

Supervisor Giunta noted for the record that the warrants for the month of October 2023 have 

been examined by the Town Board and signed. 

 

RESOLUTION 162-23 

  

Motion by Councilman Cordero who moved its adoption: 

Seconded by Councilman DiPonzio 

 

Resolved, that Gates Town Board hereby accepts the Supervisor’s Report for the month of 

October 2023 as read; and the warrants for the month of October 2023 as read. 

 

 

VOTE: Giunta – Aye; Cordero – Aye; Aye; DiPonzio – Aye; Loughlin – Tucciarello – Aye;  

 Motion Carried. 
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ACCEPTING THE TOWN CLERKS REPORT 

 FOR THE MONTH OF OCTOBER 2023 

 

The Town Clerk read the report for the month of October 2023 showing the following: 

 

TOTAL REVENUE COLLECTED     $37,457.99 

 

TOTAL REVENUE TO THE SUPERVISOR   $36,066.42 

 

TOTAL NON-LOCAL REVENUE           $1,391.57 

 

 

RESOLUTION 163-23  

 

Motion by Councilman Cordero who moved its adoption: 

Seconded by Councilman DiPonzio 

 

Resolved, that Gates Town Board hereby accepts the Town Clerk’s report for the month of 

October 2023. 

 

VOTE: Giunta – Aye; Cordero – Aye; Aye; DiPonzio – Aye; Loughlin – Tucciarello – Aye;  

Motion Carried. 

 

PERSONAL STATUS REPORT 

 

The Town Clerk read the Personnel Status Report for the month of October 2023 

 

No changes for Personnel Status Report for the month of October 2023. 

 

There being no further business to come before the Town Board, Councilman Cordero and 

Councilman DiPonzio second to adjourn the meeting.  All were in favor; motion carried.  

Supervisor Giunta adjourned the meeting at 8:20 PM. 

 

 

                    _____________________ 

Town Clerk 


